
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 11th  March 2020
Present: Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
   Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

   Cllr Helen Smith (HS)

   Cllr Sara Reilly (SR)

   Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)

   BCllr Sally Bragg (SB)

770  To Receive Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Jeremy James (JJ) and BCllr Andrews Bearne sent their apologies

771  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered

None declared
772  Public Participation
No members of the public were present
773  Borough Councillors’ Reports

BCllr Sally Bragg delivered the report.  Further requisite supplementary material for planning application R19/1097 are still outstanding.  Once RBC have received them all they will be uploaded to the planning portal and the consultees notified. 

Network Rail have installed some kerb stones as part of the work they have been carrying out on their bridge on Coronation Road.  This has caused some difficulties for local farmers moving wide vehicles e.g. combine harvesters, trailers etc along the road. 

Standing water on the A428 near Limestone Hall Lane has been reported to WCC.

Following a high sided vehicle being blown into the ditch alongside the A428 near Bromley Cottage, the Highways Agency have been contacted and asked to inspect the damage and carry out any necessary repair work.

A peripatetic post office service will now be available at the Methodist Church, School Street, Long Lawford on Thursday mornings between 10 am and noon.

SB was thanked for her update by the Councillors and left the meeting.
774 Minutes 

The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 12th February 2020 were approved and signed off
775  Progress Reports for information 

Zeta Lighting have  completed a survey of the street lighting in the parish and they have reported that 13 of the lights on electricity poles require upgrades.  They have confirmed that all of these would require the intervention of Western Power to effect a changeover because the isolators currently in place on the poles need to be upgraded.  Western power have quoted a price of approximately £500 per pole i.e. £7500. This cost effectively triples the cost of the pole changeovers, and doubles the overall project cost.  Western Power have now been contacted to ask if there is any way of structuring the project so that their costs can be minimised and the price to us reduced.
776 Correspondence for Information 
The attached appendix of items which have been circulated or will be available at the meeting was noted
777 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:

a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Streetlight electricity
	£113.06
	Yes

	Expenses
	£137.39
	No

	Streetlight maintenance
	£95.34
	Yes

	Zeta Lighting survey
	£330.00
	No

	Play area inspection fee
	£59.40
	Yes


All payments were approved and signed off by the Council.
778  Planning 

No new planning applications have been received

779  Insurance renewal 

Zurich Insurance have agreed to revise their renewal quotation from an increase of  5% to one below 2%. The Council was happy to accept this quotation as long as the new inclusive roundabout is included, which will now be communicated to Zurich Insurance.
780 Coronavirus 
WALC have sent three posters containing general advice for the public which have already been displayed at the entrance to the Village Hall.  JJ, our chair, has not attended the meeting this evening due to a cough, in line with guidance for people with symptoms that could indicate a Covid 19 infection.  Up  to date Government advice will be followed by Councillors including any impacting upon the advisability of calling future regular and extraordinary meeting of the Council.  WALC will be contacted for any needed clarifications.  The possible impacts of the illness and/or self-isolation upon parishioners was discussed.  Parishioners will be informed that they can contact the Parish Council via the usual e-mail address /Facebook etc and JM has agreed that her telephone number can be publicised for this purpose.
781 APM 
The Annual Parish Meeting (APM) will take place on 22nd April and CLPC will present an annual report and a financial report as usual.  Progress on preparing these will be reviewed at the next meeting, and other arrangements, e.g. for the provision of food and drink, finalised.
782  Community items/Village Maintenance  

JJ has drafted a piece on the proposal to draw up a Neighbourhood plan for the Newsletter and Website, with the aim of soliciting comments and suggestions from parishioners.  The Councillors present expressed their support for this.

A monthly property inspections has been carried out by DH and circulated to Councillors before the meeting.  No serious new problems were discovered, and such action points as there are will start to be addressed.

There was further discussion of the location of the proposed new dog waste bins.  A suggestion on the parish Facebook page that it would be sensible to position it away from the existing two met with agreement.  This would favour the site near King Newnham View.  Consulting parishioners at the APM has been suggested, and a decision about further consultation will be taken at the next meeting.

As SB also mentioned in her report, the Police Community Report mentions incidents of fuel theft from cars in the parish.
Rugby Borough Council are to be contacted to request the supply of the equipment needed for Village Clean-up Day on the 4th of April.  Veolia will also be contacted to try to secure the provision of a skip. 
783   Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
None raised.
769 Date of Next Meeting – this was confirmed as the 8th of April 2020 
Signed: …..............................................                    Name (print): ...................................................
Date: …........................................
